Minutes of the Village Council Meeting Wednesday May 20, 2015

1.  The meeting was an information session.  Directors Tanner and Palladino were away on business; hence, there wasn’t a quorum.  No votes were taken.

2. Residents were reminded that Village reports and minutes are available on the website www.waldenwoodsct.com.  Look under Governance. Then Village Council Minutes.

3. Special attention was called to the Annual Report on the website (section described above) as that report contained information about financials going back to 2006.

4. A new section on the website was discussed.  It is specifically for the Village.  Information will be posted there about work being done in the Village.

5. The closing of 2014 was discussed.  The Village ran a deficit of $8,556.66. on a budget of $194,400.00  This amount has been verified by the auditor.  This amount will be subtracted from Reserves, which stood at $71,773.51 at year end 2014.  The deficit was a combination of irrigation water, tree work, and general maint/repair.  One of the lessons learned from the deficit is that our monthly reports do not take into account expenses built into year end.  For example our first payment on the snow removal contract comes due in December.  We will discuss this with Elite accounting or we will make up a spreadsheet that “prepays” these expenses.  Our target is to have a surplus this year to offset the deficit, but that may be very difficult to do given the amount of work that is needed in the Village.

6. The walkway rebuilding project was discussed.  We have completed 13 rebuilds since 2012.  A listing has been prepared for 2015 (7 walks) and 2016 (9 walks.)  Average cost per walk is $1,600.00 if we use bricks from previous rebuilds.  Cost with new bricks is average $3,200.00.  One of the rebuilds set for this year is with new bricks as our inventory from last year is low.  We also have a list of walks that may just need section repairs as opposed to complete rebuilds.  Once the list has been reviewed and agreed upon by all three directors, it will be published.
7. The irrigation system was discussed.  We cut watering days back significantly in 2014 from prior years.  The water bill was still $22,286.20.  IF we get some rain, the plan is to run the Morning Glory area 4 days, and the other areas 3 days.  The entire system uses over 47,000 gallons of water each night that it runs.  Cost is approx. $300.00 per night.  Rain sensing equipment was discussed.  It was explained that the sensor does not stop the system while it is raining.  It stops the system from watering after it has rained.  

8. An Irrigation Watch Day was discussed.  This will be announced for an upcoming Saturday.  The system will be turned on for three minutes per zone.  Residents will be advised of approx. what time it will run near their home.  Orange marking flags will be distributed.  Residents will be asked to flag any head that is not working properly.  This is necessary because the system normally runs throughout the night.
9. A “punch list” of 20 items was circulated.  That list is shown separately as a second attachment.
10. 
Owner’s Forum: 
a. Concern was voiced about the collapse of the Standards Committee.  Directors to bring this up at the Conservancy meeting.

b. Idea of a well for the irrigation system was brought up.  Piping from the well to the existing line connections would be the issue.

Peter DeBisschop
